
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
34. Award RFP-4269-06/BJC – Term Contract for Water and Wastewater 

Laboratory Services, to Flowers Chemical Laboratories, Inc., Altamonte 
Springs as a Primary Contractor and Harbor Branch Environmental 
Laboratories, Inc., Sanford as a Secondary Contractor (Term Contracts). 

 
RFP-4269-06/BJC will provide for the services of a certified laboratory on a 
continuing basis to run chemical analysis of samples taken from, but not 
limited to, potable water, wastewater, surface water, groundwater, 
Stormwater, and industrial pretreatment discharge.   

 
This project was publicly advertised and the County received four (4) 
submittals in response to the solicitation.  The Evaluation Committee which 
consisted of Jack Cheney, Environmental Services Department; Ruth 
Hazard, Environmental Services Department; Michael Miller, Environmental 
Services Department and Chris Reeves, Environmental Services 
Department, evaluated the submittals.  The evaluation was based on the 
management and technical approach, past performance of the firms and 
the proposed cost to the County to provide the required services.  This was 
presented to the Board at the May 9, 2006 meeting and the Board 
requested that the County Manager review this procurement.  A review was 
conducted on June 2, 2006, and the following key enhancements support 
Flowers Chemical Lab as the recommended firm: 

•   Electronics submission of lab results. 
•   Majority of actual lab testing occurs within 50 miles of sample  

    location. 
•   A third party courier service is not utilized.   
•   Lowest cost proposal.    

 
The Evaluation Committee recommends award of the project to the most 
responsive, responsible proposers, Flowers Chemical Laboratories, Inc., 
Altamonte Springs as a Primary Contractor and Harbor Branch 
Environmental Laboratories, Inc., Sanford as a Secondary Contractor.  The 
Secondary Contractor may be used by the County on an as needed basis, 
for a split sampling purposes, backup laboratory services in case of 
emergencies and in case the Primary Contractor cannot perform as 
required.  Authorization for performance of services by the selected 
Contractors under these agreements shall be in the form of written Release 
Orders issued and executed by the County.  The agreements shall take 
place on the date of their execution by the County and shall run for a period 
of three (3) years and, at the sole option of the County, may be renewed for 
two (2) successive one (1) year periods.  The estimated annual usage of 
these agreements is $300,000. 

 



Environmental Services Department and Fiscal Services/Purchasing and 
Contracts Division recommend the Board to award the project and authorize 
the Purchasing and Contracts Manager to execute the contracts as approved 
and prepared by the County Attorney’s Office and pursuant to the RFP 
documents. 
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